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Willow Wood Community Primary School

School Council

Monday 14th October 2014
11.00am – Staff Room in Rainbow Building
1. Welcome and Attendance
Year 1: Rose, Hope
Year 2: Shauna, Lauren
Year 3: Mia, Lexie
Year 4: Ethan, Millie
Year 5: Lauri

Year 6: Sophie, Laila, Daniel 
Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson, Mrs Yates
Special Visitor: Madame Mayor, Councillor Gina Lewis, Junior Mayor, Megan Hammil (Y6). 
Apologies: Anthony
This was an additional School Council meeting for Councillors to meet the Mayor and to discuss her role and the School Council’s role in democracy.
Madame Mayor had been to assembly that morning to celebrate, ‘Local Democracy Week’.

The following items were discussed.

The Mayor asked the pupils how they had been elected as School Councillors and some of the pupils explained about talking to their class as to why they would be a good School Councillor and how the elections were held.

The Mayor explained to the children about how she was elected, the different political parties and how in our country adults have the freedom to use their vote.

The Mayor explained how she was visiting other School Councils and gave the children a few examples of work other schools had done – such as having a budget, raising money and providing friendship benches for younger pupils.

The Mayor explained about how the Town Council works and some of the ways that it spends money to improve life for Winsford residents such as the re-vamp of Wharton Park.

Here are some of the questions the children asked:

Do you like being the Mayor?

How does being the Mayor affect your life at home?

What is the referendum all about?

Why do you wear the chain and what do those symbols mean?

Where’s your office?

What are your meetings like?

Who is on the Town Council?

The Mayor gave some very interesting answers to these and other questions that arose and the children learned a lot about local history and the role of the Mayor and the Town Council in important issues such as developing the Neighbourhood Plan to ensure that Winsford will be a good place to live when they are all grown-ups.

The Mayor promised to give each of the children a copy of the Town Council magazine.

The Junior Mayor, Megan Hammil, escorted the Mayor to her car and thanked her for visiting our school.

Meeting closed at 11.45am

Next meeting: Friday 17th October 2014 at 1:10pm in the Community Room in the Sunshine Building

Next Actions:





Remember to tell your parents and friends about the Mayor’s visit and ask your adults to vote in the referendum on Thursday 23rd October 2014 – our school is being used as a Polling Station.











